
Report of the Canterbury Waste Subcommittee to the Council meeting of 28 July 2005 

2. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 Correspondence from Transwaste Canterbury Ltd dated 22 June 2005 concerning a landfall charge 

for EPS (polystyrene) previously circulated with the agenda was received. 
 
 At this stage, Warren Harwood (NZ Plastic Recycling Ltd), outlined details of his company’s 

involvement in the processing of EPS (polystyrene).  He provided examples of recycling from the 
recycling plant in Kaiapoi and responded to questions.  Richard Lloyd advised that RMF would 
participate in a suitable trial with NZ Plastic Recycling Ltd concerning EPS and would submit a 
proposal to the Council in due course.  The Chairperson thanked Warren Harwood for his 
presentation. 

 
 The Subcommittee also resolved to receive correspondence from Transwaste Canterbury Ltd relating 

to the finalised Statement of Intent (SOI) 2005/2008 previously circulated with the agenda. 
 
 


